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ORDER REQUESTING REPLY 
COMMENTS 
 

BY THE CHAIR: On August 30, 2021, the Commission issued an Order 
Requesting Comments on the Petition for Approval of Limited Modifications to the North 
Carolina Interconnection Procedures to Expand Transitional Cluster Study Eligibility 
(Petition) filed by Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (together, 
Duke). In the Petition, Duke proposes modifications to the Transitional Cluster Study 
process that is part of the queue reform transition process. Duke further noted in its 
Petition that it intended to open the Transitional Cluster Study September 1, 2021. 

On September 8, 2021, the Carolinas Clean Energy Business Association and 
(CCEBA) filed comments on the Petition and requested several further modifications to 
Duke’s proposal to modify the Transitional Cluster Study process. 

Based on the motion and the entire record, the Chair finds good cause to request 
reply comments on the further modifications requested by CCEBA to Duke’s proposal to 
modify the Transitional Cluster Study process. Parties may file comments on the 
CCEBA’s proposed modifications on or before Thursday, September 16, 2021. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 9th day of September, 2021. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

                                                                  
Lindsey A. Worley, Acting Deputy Clerk 


